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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1LARAMIE COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

PRESIDENT’S CABINET MEETING
Tuesday, September 11, 2012
1:30 p.m.
Board Room
Cabinet Present:  
President Schaffer, Judy Hay, Carol Hoglund, Stan Torvik, Lynn Stalnaker, and Peggie Kresl-Hotz
Cabinet Excused:
Lisa Murphy

Guests/Visitors:  
Mary Aragon, Alex Matthews
MINUTES
GUEST ITEMS/PRESENTATIONS

1. Anti-Bullying Campaign – Mary Aragon
Mr. Jamie Nabozny, who was a victim of bullying, has been invited to speak on his experience in several locations in Wyoming; 13 presentations are planned.  He will be the guest of Across All Lines on Thursday, November 15, and will be speaking in the Student Lounge.  Mary emphasized the importance of his presentations, noting eight students have been lost to suicide due to bullying.  Across All Lines has contributed monies to fund Mr. Nabozny’s speaking costs; the College’s Campus Activity Board has agreed to cover his hotel and rental car costs while he is in Cheyenne; and Sodexo has agreed to provide him with a meal card while he is at the College.  Additional information is available at http://www.jamienabozny.com 
2. Background Checks – Alex Matthews 
Pre-employment background checks have been introduced because they provide a more comprehensive picture of who is being hired, protect the College against the falsification of applications, and provide a litigation defense.  The background checks are being done by Aurico, a third party vendor known for its customer service and timely return of background check findings.  An applicant will be ineligible for hire if they falsify or omit criminal history in application materials or have a job-related offense such as embezzlement.  
President Schaffer noted the biggest interest is consistency of application of the background check information.  Making someone ineligible without supporting policy language places the decision-maker in a vulnerable position.  Alex stated  applicants are given 10 days within receiving notice of ineligibility to contest the background check findings.
ACTION ITEMS (Items on which President's Cabinet will take action.)
3. Radiography Club Raffle – President Schaffer
Recognizing past practice has been to approve the Radiography Club’s raffles, President Schaffer stated he in inclined to support their application but added the use of student fees needs to be examined.  Stan will notify the club that the approval of future raffle applications will be dependent upon the review of student fees.
APPROVED with an abstention from Carol Hoglund.
Student Fee Allocation Committee Funds – President Schaffer stated over time the authority to oversee the Student Fee Allocation Committee process and expenditures has been delegated causing the authority, approval, and coordination process to become too wide spread and loose.  To tighten up the process the Vice President of Student Services and the Dean of Campus Living and Learning will approve expenditures made from student fees.  He emphasized groups may still spend within their allocated budgets and that this approval process will not limit student activities.  
4. Professional Development Fund Requests – Balance $40,654 (standing agenda item) – None 
DISCUSSION ITEMS (Items needing discussion by most or all of President's Cabinet.)

5. Student Housing and Hynds Building – President Schaffer
President's Cabinet will meet with Alan O’Hashi (developer), Glenn Garrett (architect), and Bob Jensen and Tom Johnson (Wyoming Business Council) on September 21st to continue discussions about the College’s interest in the Hynds Building as a possible student housing facility.  The meeting’s discussions will be a continuation of discussions that began with a  tour of the Hynds Building on May 21st  during which trustees and Cabinet members participated.  Student safety, transportation, food service, and parking will be among the topics of conversation.  Management of the building and its renovation (time and cost) are also areas that need to be addressed.  A formal proposal by the Hynds Building group (O’Hashi, Garrett, Jensen, and Johnson) will be made to the Board in October or November. A draft of that proposal will be presented to President's Cabinet in the next couple of weeks. 
6. Strategic Plan Update – President Schaffer 
President Schaffer believes he has Board Chair Thomas’s consensus to update the current strategic plan.  College Council input on a revised strategic plan will be sought as well, and an outside facilitator for the plan’s update will be considered.  A revised strategic plan would support the new direction of the College and the budget process would be linked to it.  President Schaffer asked the Cabinet to provide him with the names of facilitators with a tentative spring 2013 revision start date.  
7. Campus Reorg Proposals and College Council Agenda – President Schaffer 
The Council’s agenda will include discussion of the Council’s operations and meetings, FY 2013 proposed initiatives, and Phase I and Phase II college reorganization proposal.  The College Brain Trust Organization Assessment on which the reorganization proposals are based may be found at http://www.lccc.wy.edu/about/board/organization.  John Sanford will also brief the Council on the HLC quality check-up report.  President Schaffer will stress during the College Council meeting that the members’ roles are to disseminate the information to their constituencies.  
8. September 19th Business Meeting Agenda Draft – President Schaffer
The September 19th agenda and its supporting documents may be found at http://www.lccc.wy.edu/about/board.   
9. October 3rd Trustee Orientation Agenda – President Schaffer
The Cabinet discussed their roles during the orientation scheduled for Wednesday, October 3rd, 5:30 p.m. in CCI 124.  A tour of the campus will take place prior to the orientation and the Board’s regular study session will follow the orientation.
INFORMATION ITEMS (Items not needing large discussion, but are important for the Cabinet’s awareness.)
10. Lightning Round (Area Updates – FAST)
Among the items shared were: 
· A recommendation for hire for the Human Resources Information System position is ready for presentation to President Schaffer.  The Human Resources Development position will be posted soon.  
· Budget Process Advisory Committee members are being sought.  The process for determining the budget allocations will be “mapped” and presented to President's Cabinet, College Council, and the Board’s Finance and Facilities Committee.  
· Level I and II Studies for the Flex-Tech Building will begin soon.  President Schaffer asked that a facilities update be presented to the Board during their October 3rd Study Session.  The transfer of ownership of the Albany County Campus from the Foundation to the Laramie County Community College Building Authority will soon take place.  A question of whether major maintenance funds may be used for the Albany County Campus will need to be investigated based on a previously issued Attorney General’s opinion.  Carol will follow up with WCCC Commissioner Larry Atwell.

· More information is being gathered to help determine whether the Albany County Campus wind turbine should be repaired.  Repairs to the turbine would be funded from the reissuance of the ACC bonds that will take place with the transfer of ownership of the ACC to the LCCC Building Authority.  A parking lot in lieu of the wind turbine is also being considered.
· Workforce and Community Development employees will receive Datatel training for noncredit online registration.  An agreement with the State of Wyoming concerning an identifier other than a birthdate or social security number is being sought because Datatel requires an identifier.  Some 1,500 State employees annually enroll in noncredit classes at the College.
· Student Services has begun looking at communication pieces involving students.  
· ACC/UW Level I Study committee has met twice; another meeting is scheduled for tomorrow.  A separate discussion needs to take place regarding the use of the existing Albany County Campus, if the Albany County Campus facility on the University’s campus becomes a reality.  President Schaffer stated a comprehensive environmental scan is needed that will identify current and emerging needs for the Albany County Campus.  He noted further that program needs and feeder courses need to be tied to an academic plan.  
· Provost Myron Allen asked Lynn to appoint someone to participate on their five-year academic calendar committee.  Albany County School District No. 1 will also have a representative on the committee.  President Schaffer stated the Laramie and Cheyenne campuses calendars need to be unified for the next academic calendar year.  He noted further that the current split calendar and independent campus processes are hurting students in both locations.  
Respectfully submitted,

Vicki Boreing
